
75 YEARS OF COMMUNITY SERVICE
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Carnaval! was the theme 
this year for CAMEO 
Professional Auxiliary's 
annual fashion show 

that raises funds to support CAM-
EO's successful student mentoring 
program.  More than six hundred 
guests enjoyed the spectacular fash-
ions being modeled and partici-
pated in silent and live auctions and 
other fundraising activities.  Before 
a sold-out audience at the Hyatt Re-
gency Long Beach, CAMEO mem-
bers introduced their 45 students 

-
ditional eight Long Beach City College students.  

-
toring accomplish their dream of a college education.  

to local colleges, guidance in writing resumes, and 
development of interviewing skills.  A highlight of 
the program is paid summer internships at local 
businesses and institutions, with many students 

-
uation.  In addition, each graduating senior re-

eligible for college scholarship funds. 

One outstanding student this year is 
Adonis Rubio, a tenth grader at Wilson 
Classical High School, who plans to be-

-
tend college.  Adonis is an outstanding 
student with a 4.2 GPA whose goal is to be 
either a physician or a forensic scientist.  
He is greatly pleased with the extra sup-
port a mentor provides to help steer him 
in the right direction so he can achieve his 
goals.  He recently wrote, ªMy mentor and 
the entire CAMEO program have already 

of myself and my academic and career 
goals. Plus, I've met other students who have similar interests with 
me.  It©s been rewarding and fun."

Many past students credit the mentoring program for not 
-

cent graduate said, ªthe courage to continue my education.º

Mentoring has been highly successful in helping 
students achieve their academic and career goals, as 

well as improving their self-esteem and leadership 
skills, and instilling a desire to give back to their 
communities.  Since the program began in 1987, 
hundreds of young people©s lives have been 
touched.  Several current CAMEO members 
were once students in the mentoring program 
themselves.  What richness they bring to the next 
generation of students! 
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Left to right, Jessica Aguirre 
(Millikan High School) and 
Mika Radcliffe (Poly High 
School), along with Sara 
Manangon (Millikan High 
School) and Amani Briggs 
(Lakewood High School) , all 
CAMEO students, are excited 
about getting ready for their 
introduction at the annual 
CAMEO Fashion Show.

Enjoying the Carnaval! CAMEO Fashion Show are Mary 
Alice McLoughlin (CAMEO Chairman), Daphne Ching-

Jackson (Fashion Show Chairman), Naomi Blackmore, and 
Rosi Pedersen (Silent and Live Auction Coordinators).
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75 years of touch-
ing lives in 
Long Beach! 

Over those years vol-
unteer members of As-
sistance League of Long 
Beach have continually 
responded to critical com-
munity needs. Born during the turbulent days 
of World War II, we devoted our considerable 
energies to supporting men and women in the 
armed forces - rolling bandages for the Red 
Cross, serving at a soldiers' canteen and orga-
nizing a blood bank.  With the return of peace, 
we focused primarily on the unmet needs of 
underserved children. Helping children in 
need in the greater Long Beach region has 
been the primary focus of our philanthropic 
programs ever since.  

Our "rst philanthropic program, Girls 
Club, was established in 1945 and provided 
a$erschool activities for young girls who lived 
in impoverished areas of the city.  Since then, 
we've evolved, providing ten philanthropic 
programs to meet the changing needs of those 
we serve.  Two hallmark programs began in 
the late 60's and early 70's, namely the Orth-
odontic Program and Operation School Bell%. 

From our founding days of "$y mem-
bers, we've grown to more than 900 member 
volunteers that include Chapter membership 
and four auxiliaries:  Rick Rackers, Assisteens, 
Las Hermanas and CAMEO.  Together with 
Chapter, our auxiliaries manage our current 
ten philanthropic programs, providing nearly 
79,000 hours of volunteer service each year.  As 
you read this newsletter, note the myriad ways 
we touch the lives of more than 17,000 young 
people in our community.

As member volunteers, our lives are also 
touched and enriched through the satisfaction 
of helping others and the camaraderie we ex-
perience working together and with our com-
munity to accomplish our mission.

President, Assistance League of Long Beach
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ªThis was a once in a life-
time experience for my 

students,º wrote a LBUSD 7th 
grade teacher a$er her stu-
dents had toured the extensive 
Asian art collection located 
in the Philanthropic Center 
of Assistance League of Long 
Beach.   ªBeing able to see so 
many actual artifacts while 
hearing the explanations from 
your docents brought their 
book knowledge to life. ª

Each spring the Howard & Asian Art Collection becomes a working lab for 
more than 2,000 7th grade students whose transportation to the center is funded 
by Assistance League.   Led by docents dressed in authentic kimonos, the tour 
helps the students expand their understanding of the medieval history of China 
and Japan. (ey are able to see and learn about foot binding, the badges of learn-
ing, the importance of crickets, the role of the Samurai, and much more about 
the culture and life of the people during this period of history.   
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Spring is always an exciting time for members of the Scholarship Committee 
as they spend several days at Long Beach City College and California State 

University, Long Beach interviewing scholarship candidates.  (e day is spent 
learning about each student's educational journey, the hardships they've en-
countered, their aspirations and hopes for the future.  At the end of the long day, 
it's not unusual to hear the committee members say that they wish they could 
award a scholarship to each of the interviewees.  Each one has a poignant story.  
(is spring many candidates have been interviewed, and the most deserving 
will be chosen to receive a scholarship from Assistance League of Long Beach.  

Gracie Herrera, a three time scholarship recipient, said, ªReceiving your 
scholarship has inspired me to continue to do my best to get my credential and 
earn a Master's Degree.º  As Gracie currently works on getting that degree, she 
is employed part time as a long term substitute by CAVA, California Virtual 
Academy, where she teaches special education students who live in remote areas 
via internet technology.   She is thrilled to be giving back.  ªIt's all because you 
believed in me!º she said.
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Ann Robertson (left), Scholarship Chair, with Linda Drummond (center), President,  
and scholarship students from CSULB.

Pamela Thames, Howard and Asian Art Collection 
docent, touring students through the collection.
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What goes around comes around¼ from 
bed to bedside¼ in an unusual and 

unique way.

Mitchell Wagner, a student at Los 
Alamitos High School, was riding his bike 
on the sidewalk when he was run over by 
a truck exiting a driveway, crushing his 
bike and throwing him onto the street. 
Because Mitchell had quickly thought to 
roll over on his side, his backpack took 
part of the brunt of the impact. (at, 
along with his helmet, probably saved 
his life.

Amazingly, it was his own stepfather, 
an EMT, who arrived "rst on the scene.  He began assessing the dam-
age and providing emergency treatment.  Michell's injuries were seri-
ous.  He spent a week in ICU, several days at Miller Children's Hospital 
and much longer in a slow recovery.  

Months later, a fully recovered Mitchell, now a member of the As-
sisteensr  Auxiliary of Assistance League of Long Beach, returned to 
the hospital. But this time he returned as a volunteer with the ALa 
Carte program, which delivers entertaining cra$ projects to young 
bedridden patients.  

More than one surprised nurse recognized him and marveled at 
the story of a kid who was giving back to those in the same situation. 

Although the accident was every parent's nightmare, out of trag-
edy arose a new insight and understanding for this young Assisteens 
member.  His gratitude for the care provided at Miller Children's Hos-
pital instilled  a commitment to give back.
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Operation School Bell, Assistance League of Long Beach's signature program, contin-
ues to help meet the needs of children attending schools in Long Beach Uni"ed School 
District.  Many children come from families who cannot a)ord school uniforms.  For 

these low-income children Operation School Bell is the only community program pro-
viding the ªsafety-netº of new, free school uniformsÐa safety-net mandated by state law 
to keep this e)ective uniform policy in place.  (is program, established by Rick Rackers 

in 1974, has already distributed more than 10,000 uniforms this year.

Imagine the surprise of our Orthodontic Center chair-
man, Liz Breslauer, when a father and his  two small 

children walked into our (ri$ & Vintage Shop with a 
bundle of goods to be donated and, upon seeing Assis-
tance League volunteers in their blue aprons, exclaimed, 
ªYou ladies are amazing!  You changed my life!º 

He then proceeded to tell them how he had seen an 
article in the local paper about Assistance League of Long 
Beach and how the proceeds from the (ri$ & Vintage 
Shop helped fund their philanthropic programs.  It was, 
he told them, one of those programs that changed his life 
back when he was a teenager embarrassed by his mouth 
of crooked teeth.  

He said, ªHaving my teeth straightened at the Orth-
odontic Center gave me newfound con"dence in myself.º  
And then he *ashed his brilliant smile for all to see.
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The Orthodontic Program offers high quality, low 
cost care to nearly 1,000 students in the Long Beach 

area each year.
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Sandy 
Wells (left) 
and Karin 
Jenkins 
(right) 
measuring a 
student for 
new school 
uniforms.
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Las Hermanas, Auxiliary of Assistance League of Long Beach has been 
providing Assault Survivor Kits% to victims of sexual abuse through 

the Forensic Nurses at Community Hospital for many years.  (e vol-
unteers purchase the necessary items, pack the kits, and deliver them to 
the hospital.  Because victims© clothing is normally retained as evidence, 
new clothing and basic hygiene essentials provide a measure of dignity 
to the victim and re*ect that someone cares about them. 

Recently the members of Las Hermanas asked themselves, ªHow else 
can we help?º  As a result of asking that question, they are now giving 
support to Interval House and WomenShelter of Long Beach, agencies 
that provide a safe haven for women in immediate need of housing.  Las 
Hermanas is now donating new towels for clients sheltering at a facility 
and picking up and delivering unsold bags of clothing from the (ri$ & 
Vintage Shop on a monthly basis.  During the holiday season the group 
donated more than "$y gi$ cards so women in the shelters could select 
and purchase gi$s for their family.  (ey also supplied two used comput-
ers and a printer to provide internet access for the temporary residents 
of the shelter. 

A recent note from Interval House 
shared, ªYour encouragement for the 
work we do means so much to us¼ and 
to the women, men, children and families. 
(ank you for your support.º
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I t might surprise you to know that nothing at the (ri$ 
& Vintage Shop is ever wasted.  Yes, many donated 

goods are received and many of them are sold in sup-
port of the Assistance League's mission.  However, the 
thri$ shop serves the community in many other ways.  
Having quality goods at reasonable prices bene"ts the 
neighborhood.  (ose goods not sold are culled once a 
month and then donated to other organizations in need.  
One recipient of clothes is a church that gives homeless 
men a chance to shower once a week and then put on 
clean clothing.  Some of the culled items go to agencies 
which provide temporary shelter to victims of domestic 
violence.  

Assistance League of Long Beach volunteers who 
work regularly at the (ri$ & Vintage Shop enjoy pro-
viding  ªa personal shopping experienceº for our cus-
tomers who are looking for items for special eventsÐjob 
interviews, weddings, graduations.  Recently, a man who 
had never owned a suit came in looking for one to wear 
to his mother's funeral.  He was helped to "nd the per-
fect out"t.  All of our members are proud of the services 
we o)er to our community through our thri$ shop.   No 
wonder it's been called ª(e Miracle on 4th Street.º
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The newest philan-
thropic program 

of Assistance League 
of Long Beach is the 
Vocational Train-
ing Program.  Ben-
e"tting students aged 
18-22 in the LBUSD 
Adult Community 
Transition program, 
the training sessions 
provide job expe-
riences by having 
the students work 
at the (ri$ & Vin-
tage Shop two days a 
week.  Learning job 
skills, practicing how 
to communicate and 
interact with others, 

and working with customers while under the direction of a job coach 
and the thri$ shop chairman and manager, these young people gain con-
"dence in their abilities and take pride in their work.  (e students like 
showing customers where to "nd things, helping to tag the clothing, and 
even translating when it is needed.  It has been a very positive experience 
for the students as well as the member volunteers who man the thri$ 
shop.  
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Every spring (e Kids on the Block+ puppeteers visit 
schools across Long Beach to perform one of their 

programs which address behavioral, social and cultural 
concerns.  Almost magically they become invisible and 
the puppets take over, entertaining the audience while 
teaching valuable lessons.  As one student wrote a$er 
watching the popular Bullies program, ªI used to get bul-
lied but never asked for help because I was scared I'd be 
called a snitch.  Now I feel con"dent to ask for help.º

"Our goal is to be role models and to assist these 
students with exceptional needs transition into 
a vocational setting by giving them the hands-

on experience of working, doing directive tasks, 
associating with adults, and learning these 

transferable skills which will lead to a meaningful, 
productive and enjoyable life."  

±Dolores Kuper,  
Vocational Training Program Chairman
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Our Thanks and Appreciation to Our Donors and Supportersn

FOUNDATIONS
June 1, 2014 ± March 27, 
2015

$20,000 and above
The Green Foundation
Earl B. & Loraine H. Miller 

Foundation
The Rudolph J. & Daphne 

A. Munzer Foundation
The Kenneth T. & Eileen L. 

Norris Foundation
S. Mark Taper Foundation

$4,000 - $19,999
Adams Legacy Foundation
Lawrence P. Frank 

Foundation
Josephine S. Gumbiner 

Foundation
Bess J. Hodges Foundation

CORPORATE 
PARTNERS

Supports Operation School 
Bell

Senior Partners 
($10,000+)

BNSF Railway and 
Foundation

Union Paci®c

Partners ($5,000+)
Southern California Edison
TABC
UPS

Associates ($2,500+)
AES Alamitos
American Business Bank
American Golf Corporation
Atkinson, Andelson, Loya, 

Ruud & Romo
Cavanaugh Machine Works, 

Inc.
Corridor Recycling
Enterprise Holdings 

Foundation
Keesal, Young & Logan
Norm Wilson & Sons
Suares Investment Group

Friends ($1,000+)
The Allstate Foundation
Energy Tubulars
Bob & Mary Alice Braly
Farmers & Merchants Bank
Gelson's Market
Gulfstream Aerospace 

Corporation
Kardent Design
Long Beach Convention & 

Visitors Bureau
Long Beach Education 

Foundation
Long Beach Police Motor 

Patrol Association
LBS Financial Credit Union
Millie and Severson
S.A. Recycling
Shore Business Center
Signal Hill Petroleum
The VONS Foundation

Supporters ($500+)
Cushman & Wake®eld of 

California
Gail & Jim Gray Family 

Foundation
Holthouse, Carlin & Van 

Trigt, LLP/
Christian Family Foundation
Kensington Investment 

Counsel
Kiwanis Club of Long Beach
Long Beach Lifeguards 

Alumni Association and
Long Beach Lifeguard 

Association
United Association Local 

Union 250

Additional Gifts
LBS Financial Credit Union
Los Altos United Church of 

Christ

Corporate ªIt's in the 
Bagº Program

Employees of The Boeing 
Company

Employees of Gulfstream 
Aerospace Corporation

Employees of DENSO
Employees of TABC
Los Altos United Church of 

Christ

Corporate In-Kind Gift 
Donors

William Wade Fine 
Photography

Kathryn Wade Fine Framing
First Book
Gazette Newspapers
Press-Telegram
Minuteman Press
Signal Hill Petroleum

DONATIONS
(June 1, 2014 ± March 27, 
2015)

$100,000+
Karen Bever Weiss family

$20,000 - $49,999
The Port of Long Beach

$5,000 - $19,999
Liz and Jim Breslauer
Blair Carty
Gloria and George 

Deukmejian
Linda Hossom Landes
Molina Healthcare, Inc.
Suzanne and David 

Nosworthy
Susan and Mort Stuhlbarg
Betty Sunofsky
Arline and Mike Walter
Pat and Jim Warner
Julie and Randy Wilson

$2,500 - $4,999
Adams Legacy Foundation
Patti and Paul Brown
Cynthia Clark
James A. Reep Family 

Foundation
Freda Kingsbury
Norma and Burt Marter
Sandra and Dr. Terrence 

McCarthy
Michelle Molina

Suzanne and Doyle Powell
TABC, Inc.

$1,000 - $2,499
Peter and Rebecca Adams
Juan and Kathleen Arreola
Jeanne Badgley
Dr. Martha Bernadett
Stephanie Bilvado
Judy McNulty Black and 

Don Black
Mary Alice and Bob Braly
Steve and Fran Briggs
CSULB - College of 

Continuing and 
Professional Education

Marge and Jim Cammack
Kathy Hughes Casanova
JoAnn and John Cheroske
Anne and Glenn Cook
Margaret Costa
Darlene Dameron and Gary 

Taylor
Kathy and Don De Silva
Melanie Dietz
Linda and Doug Drummond
Sue and Bruce Foat

Cheryl and Ken Ellegard 
Foundation

Peri Hansen
Pat and Everett Harper
Marilyn Heron
Doris Hogue
Harriett Ibbetson
Peter Jokanovich
Annette Kashiwabara and  

Marty Isozaki
Steve Baba and Jim Keck
Georgia and Roger Klinkers
Shahana Larson
Sandra Leafstedt
Kathy and Jim Lingle
Nancy and Kevin Malloy
Linda M. McCarley
JoAnn McDonald
Mary Alice McLoughlin
Evelyn Meacham
Sally Miller
Therese Molina
Marilyn and Jerome 

Montgomery
Norm Wilson and Sons
Rosi and Curt Pedersen
Linda and Allan Rahn
Diane and David Reed
Norm©s Refrigeration
Annie and John Russon
Hashmat and Dr. Khalid 

Saeed
Nancy Sansum
Elynna and Henry Schaffner
Rachel Schwenn
Laurie Shaw
Barbara Smith
Catherine Vandenberg 

Smith
St. Mary Medical Center 

Foundation
Cindy and Ron Summers
Margaret A. Valenzuela
Diana Wade
Janet Molina Watt
Patricia Williams

$250 - $999
Michelle and Fred 

Abdelnour

Faye and Bob Alperin
Peggy Anatol
pati-Sue Ashcraft
Assistance League of Long 

Beach Life Members
Carol Baghramian
Joyce Bailey
Paul Bailey
The Edwin and Dorothy 

Baker Foundation
Maureen Bell
Kerri and Dr. Scott Birnie
Naomi Blackmore
Barbara Blackwell
Sally Boren
Les Bryant
Susan Bruner
Greta Budai
Angela Burkard
Barbara Butler
Shirley A Callan
Blanche Cannady
Daphne Ching-Jackson
Kathleen Collins
Kathleen Costello-Pitts
Sharon Cox
Diane DeWalsche
Sallie Deere
Sharon and Bob Denham
Diane Devine
Margaret Dineen-Kern and  

Dr. Morton Kern
Joyce Dockery
Karen Donaldson
Bonnie and Dave Dorrans
Charlene Ebright
Isabelle Egan, Ph.D.
Stephanie and James Eiler
Diane Fagan
Jan and Dale Fairbanks
Maryann Feo
Joane McCaslin Ferguson
Terri Ferrari
Harbor Dental Society 

Foundation
Kari Fuhrman-Dobson
Marilyn Gale
Harriet Golding
Shell Grossman

UPS was recognized at Rick Rackers Woman of the Year luncheon with the National Operation School Bell 
award for its signi®cant ®nancial support and hands-on volunteerism for Assistance League of Long Beach.  

From left to right:  Rick Rackers Chairman Mary Lee Freeman with Operation School Bell Chairman Pam 
Karam, UPS representatives Homayoun Kandari, Betty Burghard, Carol Crawford and Susan Sin®eld with 

National Assistance League President Nancy Reberger.

The family of the late Karen Bever Weiss established an endowment in 
Karen's memory to support Operation School Bell.  Right are Karen's son and 
daughter, Andrew and Alexandra Weiss, and husband Allan Weiss in front of 
the Karen Bever Weiss Operation School Bell Center.  Karen was a Chapter 

member of Assistance League of Long Beach for 17 years and actively 
participated with the Operation School Bell program.



Our Thanks and Appreciation to Our Donors and Supporters

Barbara Grubb
Kathleen Grubb
Carmen Guess
Karen Haney
Sylvia Hartman
Marty Hartsock
Valerie and Skip Hayward
Carmen and Bob Hedges
Marianne Hughlett
Ghislaine Iliff
Jennifer Jeffries
Corkey Jenkins
Karin Jenkins
Barbara Jewel
Christine Jurenka
Pam and LeRoy Kehret
Leslie Kiefner
Linda Kimberly
Julie R Kinsbursky
Janis and Richard Kleinberg
Judy Lamb
Sally Lane
Claudia and Roger Langner
Jamie Laudenslager
Ina Massler Levin
Joanne and Jeff Levin
Nancy Lewis
Chrisi Libeu
Darlene & Richard Lunde
Janet and James Martois
Patty McCarty
Dorothy and Michael 

McDermott
Kathryn Meacham-Shirley
Lorie Merrill
Melva and Dick Miller
Elizabeth Minor
Mary Jo and Randy Mizer
Beth Morse

Mary Newkirk
Mary Lou and Bill Nicolai
Virginia Oleen
Rose Payne
Brenda Penrod
Lisa Ramelow
Dodie Reddington
Susan Red®eld
Shelley Reed
Oscar Reyes
Joyce Ricci and Michael 

Donnelly
Judith M. Ross
Linda Rowland
Pamela Runk
Myrna Simon
Sharon and Dr. Matthew 

Sloan
Carol Slosson
Jean Bixby Smith
Marci Smith
Marion Smith
Nancy Smith
Arlene Solomon
Audrey Sosoka
Peggy Speelmon
Diane Spiegel-Pickard
Karen Sprague
Diawn Stanley
Dorothy Stinnett
Jean Tanaka
Karla Taylor
Cynthia Terry
Pamela Thames
Rita Valentine and John 

Primrose
Lisa Viets
Cynthia Vuguin
Pat Walker

Dawn Watkins
Myrna Wigod
Penny Lee Wilds
Karen Williams
Tim & Diana Williams
Vi Witter
Carolyn Yamaoka
Mary Zern
Karen Zucchero

$1 - $249
Norma Jo Abu-Dayyeh
Iris Aguirre
Felicia Alexander
Yasemin Altuner
Collette Anderson
Lynn Anderson
Pat Paris Appleby
Joy Applegate
Shirley Armes
Ann Arnold
Shelley Arnold
Michelle Asa
Jean Bakke
Princess Baltimore
Jane W. Barbosa
Shelly Barbre
Linda Barker
Virgie and Bill Barnes
Debra Barrad
Joan Barsotti
Virginia Baxter
Cheri Bazley
Julie Beall
Rick Beall
Barbara Becker
Barbara Bell
Nellie Bell
Susan Bell
Deborah A Benson
Sharon Black
Shirley Black
Karen Blair
Charlene Bockholt
K.C. Boelsems
Debra Bonesteel-Smith
Gretchen Bornhop
Shirlee Bouch
Rosemarie Boward
Eileen Boyle
Sally Boyne
Jan Boynton
Barbara A. Bradham
Sharon Brannon
Mary Breuer
Carol Brisson
Helen Bryan
Linda D Burgo
Lisa Burke
Lynne Burleson-Vine
Deni Butler
Blanca N. Cordon
Ellen Calomiris
Marcia Caltrider
Luann Campbell
Suzanne Campbell
Katie Campion
Jan Carlson
Barbara Case
Lenell Chace
Beverly Charles
Sharon Chavez

Jerene Chiaro
Shirley Chiavetta
Emily Chronister
Marlene Clare
Karen Clements
Sharon Coan
Mary Coates
Maria Cochran
Pat Cockriel
Michael Cole
Ann Collins
Barbara Collins
Phyllis Comiskey
2014-2015 Annual Meeting 

Committee
Colleen Conley
Katey Conley
Jane Conway
Lida Cook
Jody Cormack
Gricelda Cornejo
Gloria Cornwall
Meghan Crabtree
Terri Craig
Mary Crane
Shawna Cridland
Lyndsay R Cruz
Gloria Culpepper
Corrina Cunningham
Gloria Dacanay
Darlene Daclan
Lee & Betty Dahlenburg
Cynthia Dawson
Dianne DeYoung
Fay Denny
The Derricos
Ruby Dijamco
Florence Dodge
Helen Downing
Karen Dreen
Virginia Drew
Penny Dumke
Linda Edgar
James Edwards
Erika Eidam
Nancy Eilers
Barbara Ellis
Alyson Emery, D.D.S.
Lyn Epstein
Jane Erlbaum
Pat Estrellas
Donna Estrin
Robin Evans
Carolyn Faber
Dorla Fair
Annette Farber
Jan Faris
Dorothy Farrow
Marie Feeley
Molly Ficarra
Elizabeth Fields
Elizabeth Fleming
Jan Foster
Long Beach Community 

Foundation
Karleen Nicholson Fox
Kathy Frazier
Helen Freeborn
Erainia Freeman
Mary Lee Freeman
Jean Fullerton
Donna Gonzalez

Patty Gadd
James E. Galligan
Cheryl Galloway
Daniela Garcia
Martha F Garcia
Geraldine Gatto
Nanci Gee
Carol Gibson
Cindy Gillis
Diane Gleason
Tina Glover
Emily Goesel
Jeri Goldstein
Patsy Gonzales
Desiree Gooch
Elaine Goodnoe
Linda and Stephen Gordon
June Govinden
Anna Grayhek
Debra Greco
Kathy Green
Denise Roberts Greenway
Judy Griggs
Mary Griggs
Gwen Gross
David and Kathryn Gushue
Janet S. Gushue
Joan Gustafson
Michelle Gutierrez
Marilyn Haas
Donald Hachiya
Betty Hagman
Patricia Hall
Edmond Hallberg
Luanne Hallett
Rose Hamm
Donna Hancock

John and Liz Hancock
Jorene Hankla
Jill Harding
Elvia Harris
Maria Harris
Adele Healy
Sylvia Hendron
Nancy George Henry
Diana Hensley
Carolyn Hill
Meg Hogan
Kim Holden
Marcia & Wally Holdsworth
Mari Hooper
Susan Houser
Vicki Howard
Shona Howe
Michele Hubbs
Del Huff
Connie Hui
Danita Humphrey
Lorrie Hutton
Erinn Igarashi
Barbara Irvin
Shirley Jackert
Jane Jackson
Pat Jakubs
Kym Jensen
Barbara Joel
LeAnn Johnson
Beverly Jones
Catherine Jones
Donna Jones
Sharon Jones
Tamia Jones
Connie Kaminsky and 

Nancy McDowell

Jim Pollock, Candice Stacy, and Judy Vander Lans 
at the annual Donor Recognition Reception.

Chapter and Legacy Society members (left to right) 
Cindy Summers, Liz Breslauer, and Julie Wilson 

enjoying the Fall Fiesta Endowment and Legacy Society 
membership celebration.

Also enjoying the annual Donor Recognition 
Reception are Suzanne Nosworthy, Bob Stemler 

(Keesal, Young & Logan) and Linda Landes.

Endowment and Legacy Society members  
Tyler and Jane Jackson.

•



Our Thanks and Appreciation to Our Donors and Supporters

Tomiko Katayama
Delphine Kaufman
Debbie Keckeisen
Melinda Keeler
Jeanne Kelly
Debi Kengen
Lance Kenyon
Loree Kenyon
Dora Kesikowski
Mary Ann Keyfauver
Frances Keys
Laura Killingsworth
Anna Kim
Jeeyung Cacilia Kim
Pamela King
Mary K. Klingensmith
Joan Knight
Nancy Koehring
Heidi Kohler
Janis Krantz
Joyce Krauss
Claudia Kreis
Jennifer Kuhlman
Dolores Kuper
JoAnn Kuroda
Bunny Kussman
Diane Lacey
Anne Laguzza
Sharon Lahr
Las Hermanas
Robert and Nancy Latimer
Linda LeMoncheck &  

Jed Shafer
Daryl Leabo
Whitney Leathers
Judie Lecesne
Caroline Leff
Marnos Lelesi
Judy Leon
Daniela Logan
Jeanne Lomont
Long Beach Fire®ghters, 

Local 372
Jennifer Ann Luistro
Christine Lyons
Lorena C. Maldonado
Wendy Manasse
Valorie Martin

Jeanne Mathews
Janie Matt
Nancy Mauger
Delores Mayuga
Mary McCarthy
Dianne McGinnis
Michelle McGinnis
Kathleen McGree
Catherine McHugh
Beverlee McNally
LaVonne McQuilkin
Chris McRae
Jackie McReynolds
Meredith Meals
Julia Mendell
Jon Meyer
Jean Michael
Mary Lou Millar
Tally Mintie
Janice Mirza
Charlotte Mitchell
Pat Montague
Linda Moore
Spencer Moore
James Morris
Betty Moss
Nancy Mullio
Pam Mundy
Kay Murakami
Marcia Myers
Celia M Narbutas
Jean Nelson
Linda Nesst
Anne Newman
Barbara Newton
Cathy Nisbet
Beverly O©Neill
Lori O©Leary
Wade Olson
Pamela Ormiston
Virginia Osmera
Doris Pad®eld
Lynn C. Paquette
Wendy Parden
Jessica Patricio
Linda Patten
Doris Pedersen
Judith Pedneault

Margie Penny
Anne Perrone
Terry Lee Petersen
Janice Peterson
Jennifer Peterson
Mary Elizabeth Peterson
Anna Piercy
Marian Pincombe
May Pinkman
Patricia Pollock
Donna Popkin
Susan Porizek
Gloria Porter
Pauline©s Professional 

Potpourri
Vilma Potter
Barbara Powell
Carolyn Powers
Bonnie Price
Beverly Quaife
Michele Raffoni
C. I. Rennie
Marianne Richards
Anna Riggs
So®a Riley
Susan Rivard
Netta Roberts
Ann Robertson
L. Shelby and Ann M. 

Robertson
Nancy Roddy

Dayila Rodriguez
Sharon Rogers
Susanne De Rosa
Jill Rosenberg
Beth Rosenbloom
Nancy Rosenfelt
Pat Rowland
LaJuana Rudy
Rosa Ruiz
Judy De Ruyter
Joya Ryerson
Rochelle "Shelly" Sandler
Cindy Sanford
Patricia Lee Sargeant
Amy Saunders
Pamela Sawyer
Lesley Scheller
Mary Schiendler
Barbara Schlosser
Trina Schneider
Shelly Schraff
Susan Schulberg
Dr. Iris Schutz
Bonnie Scott
Jane Screen
Ann Seapy
Janet Durnin Seiter
Rhonda Broude and Garrin 

Shaw
Stephanie Siemer
Linda Silver

Linda Sinclair
Bernice Slocovich
Wendy Smith
Bonnie Soo Hoo
Candice Stacy
Martha Stegen
Pauline Stenberg
Marguerite Stetson
Rosa Stevens
Sheryl Stewart
Terry Stewart
Barbara Stricklin
Vickie and Jim Sullos
Bonnie Swann
Marlene Swenson
Cecilia Tallichet
Catherine Terry
Delores Thimlar
Phyllis Totri
The Margaret Higgins Trust
Amy Tsubokawa
Joan Twedell
Vicki Vaught
Gloria Villalobos
Claire Vincent
Monica Vogelbacher
Mark and Patti Vollmer
Alice Wallace
Susan Waller
Dawn Walsh

Janie vonSeggern
Cheryl Ward
Antoinette Ware
Margaret Warren
Pat Watkins
Eva Watrous
Sheila Watson
Kathy Wattenberg
Julie Weber
Sandy Wells
Sharon Westafer
Susan Westphal
Evelyn Whaley
Jann Whisenant
Toni Whitesell
Felton Williams, Ph. D
Patricia Williams
Beverly Wing
Dorothy and Fred Wise
Susanna Witzling
Aura Wong
Leslie Wong
Tiffany Wood
Jonine Wright
Julia Wright
Sheila Yee-Murrin
Karen Young
Angie Zarifes

Rick Rackers Auxiliary members in their Night Circus themed 
costumes at ªA Bewitching Soireeº in October at The Grand Long 
Beach. Left to right:  Anna Grayhek, Lisa Maloney, Wendy Corzine, 

Sheryl Pearl, Bonnie Weiss, Karin Jenkins, and Blair Carty.

Annemarie Forster (center) was honored as Rick 
Rackers Auxiliary 2014 Woman of the Year at 

Old Ranch Country Club in October.  Woman of 
the Year Chairman Wendy Whelan (left), along 
with Rick Rackers Chairman Mary Lee Freeman 
welcomed more than 130 guests at the luncheon.

Volunteer members Pam Kehret and Annie 
Russon sharing a warm moment following a 

Las Hermanas meeting.

y 
Robertson

Nancy Roddy
Stephanie Siemer
Linda Silver

Alice Wallace
Susan Waller
Dawn Walsh

Angie Zarifes

m

Joining Juan Arreola (Regional Manager for Farmers and Merchants 
Bank, left) and Linda Drummond (President, right) is Juan's corporate 

volunteer team from Farmers and Merchants Bank preparing 
backpacks for Operation School Bell.
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Mission Statement: Assistance 
League of Long Beach is a nonprofit 

corporation whose purpose is to create a 
community of volunteers to identify and 

deliver philanthropic services.
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Annette Kashiwabara's selection as the "rst 
executive director of Assistance League of 
Long Beach was announced on March 23 

at a regular Chapter meeting.  (e news was met 
with thunderous applause and a standing ovation 
by the membership.  As the popular Director of 
Development since 2009, Annette already knows 
the organization and its membership well.  Her 
new duties will enable the President to concentrate 
on its ten philanthropic programs and 950 mem-
bers.

Annette has had many years of experience 
in the community.  Before coming to Assistance 
League, she worked for the California Conference 
for Equality and Justice as the Executive Vice President, the Long Beach Day Nursery as 
Director of Marketing & Special Events, and the Long Beach Community Medical Center 
as President of the Foundation and Vice President of Business Development, Marketing 
& Community Relations.  Annette's degrees from CSULB and UCLA in nursing and her 
fundraising and management certi"cates from UCI and UCLA plus her participation on 
numerous civic and community boards and committees and professional organizations 
make her extremely well quali"ed for her new position.  Annette will begin her new role 
on June 1.

75 YEARS OF COMMUNITY SERVICE
Long Beach


